
 

 

 
 

 

October 5, 2020 

 

Dear Resurrection College Prep High School, 

 

It is an honor and a privilege to write to you in my capacity as Chair of the Search Committee 

that has been established to find the next President of Resurrection College Prep High School. 

As a leader in the education of young women, we are grounded in the Catholic faith and values 

of the Sisters of the Resurrection, now fortified and enriched by our entrance into the Lasallian 

network of the Christian Brothers.  As we begin the search for the next President, the Board 

and the Search Committee look to you, the Resurrection College Prep community, to help guide 

our search. We seek your input to ensure that the diverse values of our special school are 

articulated and prioritized. 

 

In consultation with the Board of Directors and the Midwest District of the Christian Brothers, 

we have decided  to partner with Carney, Sandoe & Associates (CS&A) to assist Resurrection 

College Prep with the search. CS&A is a recognized leader in recruitment and strategic 

consulting services for educational institutions, especially with Catholic schools. We are 

fortunate to be working closely with Barbara Daush and Bob Vitalo, both Senior Consultants 

with the firm.  Barbara and Bob are both experienced heads of school and actively work in the 

Catholic Schools practice of the firm. As members of the firm, they have conducted numerous 

searches for leaders and have extensive contact with an international network of Catholic 

school leaders.  Barbara and Bob will spend days in early October meeting with various 

constituencies in order to learn all that makes Resurrection a unique learning experience for 

our girls.  

 

As part of the information gathering process, in the coming weeks we will be emailing you an 

online survey that will ask you to share your perspective on what is needed in our next leader; 

your participation is vital and we encourage you to complete the survey.  Further, we welcome 

any nominations you might have for a potential candidate. The information gleaned from the 

survey will be shared with the Search Committee to assist in our judgment and 

priorities. Additionally, we will soon have a page on our website that will share the timeline and 

update the community on the process as we move forward.  
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Since 1922, Resurrection College Prep has been educating young woman to be strong leaders 

who carry out the school’s motto of Charity & Truth. The task before the Resurrection College 

Prep community is a great one:  building on our rich history and providing a strategic vision for 

the next chapter of excellence.  The success of our next President begins with you, the 

Resurrection College Prep family. On behalf of the Board and the Search Committee, I thank 

you in advance for your support as we enter the next era of educating the hearts and minds of 

our girls. 

 

Sincerely, 
 
 
Carol M. Hetman 
Chair, President Search Committee 
Resurrection College Prep High School Class of 1973 
 
We have established a special email address for the search. Questions and comments about the 
process can be sent to: PresidentSearch@reshs.org 
 
Members of the President Search Committee 
 
Carol M. Hetman ’73, Board of Directors, retired Chief HR Officer at Naperville Community Unit 
School District 203 
Joe Lascon, Assistant Principal for Instruction, Assessment, and Technology 
Ann Merchlewitz, Lasallian Mission Council, Executive Vice President, Saint Mary’s University of 
Minnesota 
Jeanette (Jan) Mines, PhD. Board of Directors, former Dean of School of Education, Lewis 
University 
Haydee Olinger, JD. retired Chief Compliance Officer at McDonald’s Corporation 
Frank Miley, JD. President, Cretin-Derham Hall 
 
Contact information for our consultants: 
 
Barbara H. Daush | Senior Search Consultant 
barbara.daush@carneysandoe.com | 901.233.5668  
Office:  Memphis, TN 
 
Robert D. Vitalo | Senior Consultant 
robert.vitalo@carneysandoe.com | 347-907-3152 | skype: rdv860 
Office:  New York, NY 
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